
Sold by authorised Yamaha dealers 
between 1 July 2021 and 15 January 2022 

Defect  
The shift selector detent spring may dislodge while riding, causing the 
gear to shift unexpectedly or inhibit gear selection. 

Hazard  
If the gear shifts unexpectedly or cannot shift properly, there is an 
increased risk of an accident resulting in injury or death to the rider or 
bystanders. 

What to do  
Parts for repair will become available from the end of February 2022. In 
the meantime, consumers should contact their local Yamaha dealer to 
arrange for an inspection and temporary modification of the motorcycle, 
free of charge. 

Contact details  
Consumers can find their nearest authorised Yamaha dealer by visiting 
https://www.yamaha-motor.com.au  

For more information, contact Yamaha Motor Australia on 1300 277 137. 
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